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Our Ref:  HTSA: parental letters/POS/JOD
Date:  10th September 2021




Dear Parent/Carer,

It has been pleasing that all students have now returned to school earlier in the week following individual Covid testing on designated days.  Testing has continued with second tests during the earlier part of this week and I would like to thank staff and volunteers that have supported the testing process.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Please continue to support in asking students to test at home twice weekly and report the results to the school and NHS testing website.  If your son/daughter has a positive test result please continue to inform us at the school either via telephone: 01270 560514 or email: enquiries@ruskin.cheshire.sch.uk
Government are reviewing the testing process and will guide us as to the next steps around 30th September.

Staggered lunchtimes have supported a smooth flow of students into the Dining Hall this week and we will continue to review this process over the next few weeks.  The new Dining Hall extension should be fully operational by w/c 20th September and will allow even more students to sit comfortably at lunchtime and protect from inclement weather.

Year 7 students seem to have settled in well and it has been nice to see all student in Assemblies again in respective year groups and moving around the school without restrictions to access all areas of the curriculum.  I sincerely hope that this continues throughout this academic year.

I would like to pass on my thanks to our Uniform supplier ‘Uniforms Direct 2U’.  After many years of service to Ruskin, they have decided to stepdown from selling uniform.  Therefore, we have now sourced a new provider ‘National Schoolwear’ who are based in Hanley.  They will provide the exact same service as UD2U.   Further information to follow.

Yours sincerely
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D Postlethwaite
Headteacher
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